Freedom of Information Act 2000 – council vans
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

Are your council yellow vans to be used for workers to travel to and from work? If it is so, are the workers paying the appropriate tax for personal use? 

Answer: As the vans are only permitted to be used for business journeys and commuting, they are exempt from benefit in kind taxation. Personal use of the van is strictly prohibited.

The vans I have seen parked overnight and over the weekends cause traffic problems on estate roads.
All operatives permitted to take a vehicle home must park in a legal and safe manner that does not cause obstruction to other residents or road users.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

